
Memorandum 
 

To:  Dan Johnson, DTD Director 
Mike Bezner, Assistant Director DTD 

 

From:  Kristine Wallace, Dog Services Manager 

 

Subject: Waiver of dog license late fee due to COVID-19 

  

Date:  March 19, 2020 

 

Oregon State Law (§ 433.375) and Clackamas County Ordinance (§ 5.01.030.B) 

require that dogs have a current rabies vaccination in order for Clackamas County 

Dog Services to issue or renew a dog license. We recognize the barriers for 

community to obtain a rabies vaccination due to current financial situations and 

due to guidance from public health authorities to maintain social distancing.  We 

would like to provide a waiver of license late fees to extend until 60 (sixty) days 

after the state of emergency is officially lifted.  

 

Dog Services will continue to send license renewal notifications through the mail. 

Owners of dogs with a current rabies vaccine are encouraged to renew online or 

by mail.  

 


